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Asst. Secry., for Public and Indian Housing, HUD § 970.17 

and Emergency Assistance Act, 42 
U.S.C. 5121 et seq., or a disaster that has 
been declared under state law by the 
officer or entity with legal authority 
to make such declaration, pursuant to 
24 CFR 50.43 and 24 CFR 58.33, the pro-
visions of 40 CFR 1506.11 will apply. 

§ 970.15 Specific criteria for HUD ap-
proval of demolition requests. 

(a) In addition to other applicable re-
quirements of this part, HUD will ap-
prove an application for demolition 
upon the PHA’s certification that it 
meets the following statutory criteria, 
unless the application meets the cri-
teria for disapproval under 24 CFR 
970.29. An application for the demoli-
tion of all or a portion of a public hous-
ing project must certify that the 
project: 

(1) Is obsolete as to physical condi-
tion, location, or other factors, making 
it unsuitable for housing purposes, and 
no reasonable program of modifica-
tions is cost-effective to return the 
public housing project or portion of the 
project to useful life; and 

(2) In the case of an application for 
demolition of a portion of a project, 
the demolition will help to ensure the 
viability of the remaining portion of 
the project. 

(b) As to paragraph (a)(1) of this sec-
tion: 

(1) Major problems indicative of obso-
lescence are: 

(i) As to physical condition: Struc-
tural deficiencies that cannot be cor-
rected in a cost-effective manner (set-
tlement of earth below the building 
caused by inadequate structural fills, 
faulty structural design, or settlement 
of floors), or other design or site prob-
lems (severe erosion or flooding); 

(ii) As to location: physical deterio-
ration of the neighborhood; change 
from residential to industrial or com-
mercial development; or environmental 
conditions as determined by HUD envi-
ronmental review in accord with 24 
CFR part 50, which jeopardize the suit-
ability of the site or a portion of the 
site and its housing structures for resi-
dential use; or 

(iii) There are other factors that have 
seriously affected the marketability, 
usefulness, or management of the prop-
erty. 

(2) HUD generally shall not consider 
a program of modifications to be cost- 
effective if the costs of such program 
exceed 62.5 percent of total develop-
ment cost (TDC) for elevator struc-
tures and 57.14 percent of TDC for all 
other types of structures in effect at 
the time the application is submitted 
to HUD. 

(c) As to paragraph (a)(2) of this sec-
tion, a partial demolition will be con-
sidered to ensure the viability of the 
remaining portion if the application 
certifies that the demolition will re-
duce development density to permit 
better access by emergency, fire, or 
rescue services, or improve market-
ability by reducing the density to that 
of the neighborhood or other develop-
ments in the PHA’s inventory. 

[71 FR 62362, Oct. 24, 2006, as amended at 73 
FR 3868, Jan. 23, 2008] 

§ 970.17 Specific criteria for HUD ap-
proval of disposition requests. 

In addition to other applicable re-
quirements of this part, HUD will ap-
prove a request for disposition by sale 
or other transfer of a public housing 
project or other real property if the 
PHA certifies that the retention of the 
property is not in the best interests of 
the residents or the PHA for at least 
one of the following reasons, unless in-
formation available to HUD is incon-
sistent with the certification: 

(a) Conditions in the area sur-
rounding the project (density, or indus-
trial or commercial development) ad-
versely affect the health or safety of 
the tenants or the feasible operation of 
the project by the PHA; 

(b) Disposition allows the acquisi-
tion, development, or rehabilitation of 
other properties that will be more effi-
ciently or effectively operated as low- 
income housing developments; 

(c) The PHA has otherwise deter-
mined the disposition to be appropriate 
for reasons that are consistent with 
the goals of the PHA and the PHA Plan 
and that are otherwise consistent with 
the Act; 

(d) In the case of disposition of prop-
erty other than dwelling units (com-
munity facilities or vacant land), the 
PHA certifies that: 
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